MINUTES

The meeting of the Hilltown Township Supervisors was held this October 21, 1972, at the Township Building, Route 113 and Diamond St., Silverdale, Pa.

A meeting was called to order by the Chairman, Mr. Frankenfield, at 9:00 a.m., with all Supervisors present.

The meeting opened with the reading of the minutes of the previous meeting held October 5, 1972. A motion was made by Mr. Hartshorne to accept the minutes as read, and seconded by Mr. Frankenfield.

The bills were reviewed by the Supervisors and ordered paid on a motion by Mr. Hartshorne and seconded by Mr. Frankenfield.

Present were Mr. Derstine, Mr. Trautwein, Mr. Browning, Mr. Davidson and Reporters, Lorraine Campbell, Intelligencer, Mr. Cressman, Call-Chronicle, Mr. Scheinhing, North Penn Reporter.

Mr. Derstine and Mr. Trautmein presented a subdivision plan for our review and for presentation to the Planning Commission.

Our unofficial assessment for Hilltown Township is \$17,565,560.00 dollars for 1973.

We received a bond for wage tax collections, from Berkheimer Assoc. dated from October 1, 1972 to October 1, 1973.

Mr. Davidson, a resident of Keystone Drive, presented a sketch plan for a three lot subdivision and if he would have to install curbs. After review of the plan by the Supervisors, it was agreed if he cut back the bank as specified by the roadmaster, and made a deposit of \$1500 in favor of the Township of Hilltown, until improvements are completed.

A letter was read from the Silverdale Volunteer Fire Company, asking the township to consider a ban on self service gasoline stations. After discussion, and an opinion from our Solicitor that gasoline stations are licensed by the Commonwealth, we reached no decision.

A cease and desist order was mailed by our Zoning Officer to Mr. Thomas Brant, service road, Souderton, Pa., for violation of zoning ordinance, Article II Section 1119.

Mr. Cressman, the Call-Chronicle Reporter, wanted to know if the Supervisors were going to lower the millage rate on account of the increased assessment. The Supervisors have not made up our budget for 1973, so we cannot give a definite answer at this time.

There being no further business, on a motion by Mr. Hartshorne to adjourn, and seconded by Mr. Frankenfield, the meeting adjourned at 11:15 A.M.

Respectfully submitted.

J. Arthur Moyer Secretary

TREASURER'S REPORT

General Fund: Balance, Oct. 21, 1972	\$ 36,984.35
Expenditures: Xerox Corp. \$ 45.00	
Balance, Govember 2, 1972	\$ 35,911.22
State Fund: Balance, Oct. 21, 1972	\$ 6,674.49
Expenditures: Willard E. Eister \$ 1,728.00 Loder & Sharp 2,124.00 G. & W. H. Corson 290.48 \$ 4.142.48	
Balance, November 2, 1972	\$ 2,532.01
Payroll Fund: Balance, Oct. 21,1972&& Nov. 2, 1972	\$ 364.61